

1ST PARK STREET SCOUT GROUP

Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held at the Scout Hut on
25th November 1985 at 8.15 p.m.

PRESENT: Lis Cummins, Mike Turner, Martin Dadswell, Steve Rees, Nigel Carruthers,
Stan Birch, Mike Flack, Chris Abington, Anna Cox, June Henderson.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Mike Cox and Sam Cottingham.

2. Minutes of last Meeting

These were agreed and signed as a true record.

3. Matters Arising

6. Area of grass at back of hut This was discussed and it was suggested
it should be cleared, hardcore put down and shingle on top.

7. Contract grass cutting. The autumn session has been carried out for
£15.

8. Exterior paintwork This to be brought forward at next meeting.

9. Storage Heaters To be left in abeyance until planning permission
received for portakabin.

10. All the tents have been inspected. Initially five tents need
attention. It was agreed to go ahead and obtain estimates for
three patrol tents.

12. New door closure - Steve R. to purchase.

13. Park Street Village Hall Management Committee Stan attended their
A.G.M. and has agreed that we would man a stall at their fund raising
functions. Also suggested we take a stall and pay them a percentage.
Martin to put this to Fund Raising Committee.

4. Fund Raising Committee

Since last meeting the Jumble Sale raised £175; Under 13's Disco £60;
Webb Ivory £90; Barn Dance £73.25.

The next functions are 60's Disco 15th February; Jumble Sale 1st March.

5. Treasurer's Report

Cash in hand £15.56; Deposit A/c £551.94; Current A/c £522.60.

Income received from Toddlers Time, Wood and Birch Cub Packs and
Parkwood Womens' Club. Electricity Bill paid.

6. Van

After discussion it was agreed no decision could be taken until we had
received estimates for repairing the bodywork. These to be obtained
before the next meeting. It was also agreed to enquire how much schools
would charge for hiring out their minibuses.

7. Any Other Business

The Secretary had received a letter from Parkwood Womens' Club complaining about the state of the hut and the gate lock. Anna explained that at the moment we had no cleaner and we should write explaining the situation and enquire if they know of anyone suitable.

Mike Turner to find out details and cost of "thiefproof" toilet roll holders.

Steve R. confirmed the lock on the gate was becoming more difficult and it was suggested a chain should be used instead of the bar. Mike Cox to contact the Electricity Board.

Date of Christmas Dinner - Provisionally arranged for 25th January 1986.

Mike Turner informed the meeting of a "seconds" sale on 10th December at 7.30 p.m. in aid of Venture funds. He also reported that the membership of the Ventures had increased. A number were taking Duke of Edinburgh's award and the group needed equipment for expedition to Dartmoor in March. It was agreed he should apply for a grant from the District Council.

8. Date of Next Meeting

Monday 17th February 1986 at 8.15 p.m.

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.